















Head of School: Mr P Robins

WHITEHORSE MANOR ECCLESBOURNE WHITEHORSE MANOR BEULAH INFANT & CYPRESS INFANT SCHOOL PRIMARY SCHOOL JUNIOR SCHOOL NURSERY SCHOOL PRIMARY SCHOOL

Dear Parents/Carers

Y6 Final Stubbers Information

With our trip to Stubbers less than a week away please note the following:

EMERGENCIES – if you have an emergency whilst we are away and need to contact us, please telephone the school office during school hours. To contact us out of hours please call:

07842 894968

- **MEDICINES** another reminder not to pack any medicines, tablets or ointments. They must be handed to a member of staff before departure, with a completed Medical Form.
- **PACKED LUNCH** your child must have a packed lunch to eat on Monday. Please ensure this is <u>not</u> packed in their case!
- KIT LIST Please make sure your child has all the relevant items on the kit list including a warm sleeping bag and shoes that can be worn for water sports. A waterproof jacket is essential.
- **DEPARTURE DAY** Please arrive at school at normal time. Please ensure that a parent/carer goes with your child straight to the junior hall, with their luggage, to register and hand in any medication.
 - There has been a slight change to our original plan and the children will be participating in two activities on Monday afternoon after our arrival at Stubbers. Therefore, please ensure they are wearing suitable clothing and shoes (ideally joggers, tshirt/sweatshirt and trainers).
- **LUGGAGE** Please clearly label all luggage. If your child's sleeping bag does not fit in their case and it is in a separate bag or black sack, please DO NOT attach it to the case as this makes it awkward for us to load in the coach. Please ensure any black sacks used are strong and have a clear label attached.
- **goHenry CARD!!** We have just been informed that although the Stubbers Tuck Shop is very happy to take cash (small change please), they also encourage the use of cards for children. If your child has a **goHenry** card, they may prefer to bring it with them instead of cash.

•	WEATHER ALERT – The forecast is for low temperatures at night and some amount of rain. Please note that the children will be doing a total of 4 water activities and we have no facilities to dry towels or clothing. The children will also need a dry towel for showers.
	If your child's sleeping bag is not winter weight, please ensure you provide an additional blanket – the nights can get very chilly!
	Kind regards,
	Y6 Team